



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.

Saddleworth Peak Body

PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes from the November 13th 2018 Meeting

Welcome: Adrian Nourse.

Guest: Lol Hill Clare and Gilbert Valley's Council.

Present: A. Nourse, M & R Highet, S. Selth, S. Davidson, D & J Williams, D. Newhouse, P & R. Richardson, Pastor Leon, B. Coupar.

Apologies: J & A Wurst. D. Gibbs.

Minutes from previous meeting were presented, and accepted. Mvd. D Williams. Sec. M Highet. Crd.

Finance Reports: Groups reports were distributed and totals explained for each group. All accounts reconciled.

Mvd R. Richardson: Sec S. Selth: that accounts be accepted as presented and that the Insurance account be paid. Crd.

Correspondence:

Joyce Dinan School re joint event.

- Resolved, that we are unable to help with the School Christmas event because of time constraints, and that we would not be involved in their Pool party on the 14th Dec.

Building Better Regions funding.

Meet the candidates for Council notice.

Drought Funding – Council information

Drought Funding – Council – Lol Hill.

Discussion led by Lol Hill from council re the possibility of gaining some funding from the drought Relief through Council to enable us to have works done on the IGA and RSL Block.

Discussion was then held to the possibility of purchasing the IGA block and the following Motion was submitted.

That Saddleworth Community Association Inc., make an offer on the IGA Block the initial offer to be \$20,000 and if that is not accepted, that we go to a maximum of \$25000.00 .

And that we go ahead and put in a submission for the Drought funding from council to develop the blocks of IGA and RSL combined, as per the proposed initial plans presented at the meeting.

Mv. M. Highet: Sec: S. Davidson: Crd. All in favour.

Discussion was then held as to who would make contact with local businesses to give us quotes on the various projects on the block that could be possible.

Block levelling & Container Pricing - A. Nourse

Electrical: S. Selth

Plumbing: P. Richardson

Paving: R. & P Richardson

Trees: P & R. Richardson

Shelter Shed: R. Highet.

Exercise Equipment: Joy Williams

Reports: Brief.

- Op Shop - Going well have completed a year of trading.
- Rec Ground - 1st Booking for the Cabin through JP's meeting. As Barry Slatery is going to retire at the end of November, we are on the lookout for new caretaker, couple of people are being asked to take on the job. CMCA gave some advice re-signs to park, but enjoyed their stay.
- Winkler Park No Report
- Institute disappointed that the school concert is not at the institute this year. Being used quite frequently.
- Garden Group: Could be a job for group at IGA block if we are successful. Roadhouse garden looking good.
- Historical Society. Extension of old school block was successful. School will be auctioned.
- Hub No Report

General Business

Council meeting 26th November. 2018

Xmas Party not going ahead this year because of lack of support to organise.

Business Directory (brief) David Williams has done up a sheet to be left at the Council office of businesses etc.

Cemetery (planning) shelter shed. \$5000 allocation for shelter from Council so we need to plan the size and position of this and then let Council know. Early job for 2019.

Next Meeting : Tuesday December 4th 2018 8 pm

As the CFS meeting room is not available for this meeting, all are welcome to the Richardson's home and we will have a Christmas supper after the business meeting. All to bring a small plate.

Meeting Closed: 9.50 pm